
 

 



 



 

Rev. Hannah was followed by Rev. Horace Hopkins, Jr., who became pastor in March 

1974.  Under Rev. Hopkins’ leadership, many improvements have been made to our church, 

such as, carpet in both the main and lower levels, new ceiling & ceiling fans, new pews, central 

air & heating system, a handicap accessible ramp, enclosing of the vestibule, and the list goes 

on and on.  In addition, he formed a Men’s chorus and established the Arise and Shine and the 

Inspirational Choirs, and also our praise dance team, Dancers For Christ.  Under Rev. Hopkins’ 

tutelage, Lue Lockridge-Lane was licensed to preach the Gospel on October 31, 2004, and 

Lawrence Holt was licensed in September 2007.  Both currently serve as associate ministers at 

Second Baptist.  Rev. Hopkins retired in April 2010 after leading the flock for over 36 years. 

In addition to the ministers mentioned, the following men of our church were ordained to 

preach and accepted the call to go into the world and preach the Gospel:  Rev. Taylor Brashears, 

Rev. William Pankey, Sr., Rev. Allen Connor, Rev. Tom Hughes, Rev. George Stapleton, Rev. 

Lewis Williams, and many others. 
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Some of the deacons who have stood by our ministers through the years of the church’s 

existence are Bros. John Hinch, Silas Jackson, John Jackson, John Shields, Ben Pankey, Joe 

Boggs, William Warden, William White, George Tindall, Charlie Payne, John Basket, Ira 

Miller, Frank Mansfield, Dewey Colemen, Earnest Ward, Everett Tindall, Noah Douglass, Tom 

Douglass, Roland Bruce, Waymond Williams, Roy Turner, Russell Moore, Frederic Wayland 

and Cornelius Orr. 

Others ordained as deacons include Bros. Edward Williams and Lawrence Holt, who later 

accepted his calling into the ministry.  In addition, our young brothers who have worked along 

side our deacons are Dametrick Lockridge, Walter Lane III, Randall Wilson, Scott Wayland, 

and Antorie Williams. 

Our current pastor is Rev. Charlie R. Wright, Sr., whom the Lord called to Second 

Baptist on April 24, 2011.  He was installed on August 20, 2011.  Under his leadership, many of 

our ministries have been revived, and the church body is growing in numbers as well as in the 

Word of God.  Improvements have been made to the parking lot, we purchased new sound 

equipment and a computer, upgraded our telephone system and obtained wireless Internet 

services, and have plans to renovate the existing structure to include handicapped accessible 

facilities on the main level as well as stained glass windows and a steeple.  We are hoping to do 

even greater work in the future under Rev. Wright’s leadership, by the Grace of God.  Thanks 

be to God, our church is moving on despite oppositions and obstacles. 

Our membership is not as large today as it was in the days of our fathers and mothers or 

grandparents.  Many have drifted away, many have been called by the Heavenly Father from 

labor to reward.  However, we are here striving to keep the old ship of Zion sailing. 

We have come this far by faith, but thanks be to God, our church is moving on!  With the 

help of all of the ministers mentioned above, our church has progressed throughout the years, 

and we are still on the firing line, fighting for the Lord after 173 years! 


